
 

 

 

 

MCLC COUNCIL HIGHLIGHTS 
Mount Calvary Lutheran Church 

Leadership Council Highlights from July 9, 2024 
 
 

 

• Surplus for the month of June is $15,892.73.  The mortgage balance as of 6/30/2024 is 

$111,700.15.  The checkbook balance is down a bit as money was invested with CEF in 

a CD earning 4.75%.  It was noted that the mortgage matures on 9/30/2024. 

 

• Pastor Rob continues to make communion visits and depending on Pastoral situation, fall 

programming such as Confirmation, Bible Study and New Member Classes will be 

planned.  Beginning in September Christ Petersmark will fill the job of Assistant Organist. 

 

• Our Preschool/Childcare is currently enrolling for the upcoming school year.  The door to 

the main entrance for childcare broke and had to be replaced.  The cost was under $400 

with Center paying half of the cost. 

 

• Celebrate America was held on 6/30 and was well received.  Dee and Helen are ready 

for a change in leadership, it may be time for the next generation to take over.  Pastor 

Don to be recognized on 10/6 for the 60th anniversary of his Ordination into the Holy 

Ministry of the LCMS on 7/12/64 at Bethany Lutheran Church in Eldon, MO. 

 

• No Elders report for month of July. 

 

• Precision Asphalt has been contracted for the parking lot.  A coatrack was installed in the 

Pastor’s office.  The need for a new roof is an upcoming concern. 

 

• Pastor Peterson declined the call.  The Call Committee is back to work with a plan. 

 

• Jeanette submitted her resignation, and her last day will be Wednesday, August 7, 2024. 
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